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Project overview
We’re upgrading Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School to provide modern facilities and improve 
educational outcomes for the school community. The delivery of these projects is essential to the future learning needs of our 
students.  

The upgrade to Randwick Boys High School will deliver upgraded science labs, a Fitness Learning Hub and new Technology 
and Applied Sciences (TAS) facilities. 

The upgrade to Randwick Girls High School will deliver refurbished TAS facilities, a new woodwork learning workshop, 
enhanced library facilities and an administration reconfiguration that involves relocating the school entry. 

In addition to the upgrades, other improvements will be made to both campuses including toilet facilities, roof replacements, 
power supply, enhancements to the halls and upgrades to movement areas, including covered walkways. 

Randwick Boys High School
Progress summary
Over the April school holidays, we finished refurbishing the kitchen and bathroom in the school hall (Building H), and these 
facilities are now being used. 

We finished installing new exercise equipment in the Fitness Learning Hub (Building D), and this facility along with the new 
changerooms is now being used by students – see photos overleaf.

We are continuing work to upgrade the science facilities. We have finished works to convert the science general learning 
spaces in Building E, and these facilities are now being used for teaching and learning. 

We also finished upgrading the roof of Buildings C and G as part of planned maintenance.
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Next steps
Work will continue to upgrade the new science laboratories in Building F including installing new equipment and joinery, 
upgrading the flooring and painting. The laboratories are expected to be open for teaching and learning in Term 3 2023.

Work to finish the outdoor fitness area behind Building D will continue, including laying a running track. We expect work to be 
completed for the start of Term 3 2023.

A contractor for the electricity upgrade has been awarded and work will start later this Term.

Randwick Girls High School
Progress summary
Over the April holidays, we finished demolishing two existing food technology classrooms on the top floor of Building A.

Work to convert the two existing storerooms into a new staffroom in Building A is finished, and now being used by staff. 

Resurfacing work on school quad is also now finished, and the quad has reopened. 

Over the school holidays, we finished upgrading the roof of Building E as part of planned maintenance.

Next steps
Works to refurbish the food technology classrooms will continue, and these classrooms are expected to be open for use in 
Term 3 2023.

The library upgrade will be the next stage of work starting. The tender process is underway, and a contractor is expected to be 
awarded later this Term.

Get involved
We will continue to share project updates with the community. For more information about the project, please visit the project 
webpage on: edu.nsw.link/RBHS-RGHS. 

For any questions or feedback related to the upgrades, please contact us on the details below.

Completed fitness learning hub and changerooms
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